
17th May, 1955. 

TO: THE MEMBERS OF THE GREATER LOON LAKE ASSOCIATION. 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

This letter will, I hope, bring you up to date on what is being 
done about the rebuilding of the dam at the foot of Loon Lake. As you 
probably already know, all the stop logs were removed from the existing 
dam last September, because the Department of Lands and Forests were 
fearful that the spring run off would-completely destroy the dam. The 
Department, at that time, applied for an appropriation to build a new darn 
and I an pleased to say that I have recently been informed by Mr. Walter 
Rice, the Engineer in charge for the Department of Public Works, that 
this appropriation has been approved and that the project will be under-
taken, as soon as the weather permits. 

They propose to build a road one mile in length, running north 
from the existing Hydro Electric Power Commission road parallelling their 
transmission towers. When this road is completed, the existing dam will 
be used as a coffer dam, while the new abuttments are constructed in the 
narrow rock gorge, immediately below the present dam site. The future 
water level is to be maintained at the crest level of the present dam. 

Since a road is to be built to the now dam, the District 
Forester will be in a much better position to make sure that the water 
levels are maintained, by constant supervision. The water level of the 
lake will probably remain near its present low level for the major part 
of this summer season. This Association proposes to rebuild the dock at 
the landing, on a much more permanent basis this spring, this work being 
facilitated by the low water. Since this work will cost the Association 
a considerable sum of money, in the neighborhood of $75.00, we are most 
anxious that all those cottagers who did not join the Association this 
year, should forward their $5.00 yearly dues. 

Mr. Ed. Morley, Reeve of the Township, has promised again that 
this spring more gravel will be placed on the now road running from the 
landing to Oborne Point. 

Should you have any questions regarding the above matters, I 
will be most happy to attempt to answer them. 

Charles H. Schwenger, 

SECRETARY-TREASURER, 
GREATER LOON LAKE ASSOCIATION. 
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